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Environmental Health and Safety 
Asbestos Program: Annual Notification 

 
 

To:   All parents and staff of the Orange County Schools 
 
From:  Frank Meadows, EHS Director, Orange County Schools, Local Education Agency 

designee  
 
Regarding:  Annual notification of asbestos-containing materials in our schools  
 
Date:   November 24, 2008  
 
 
This notification complies with the US Environmental Agency (EPA) Asbestos Hazard 

Emergency Response Act (AHERA), 40 CFR 763.93 (G).  

 

The EPA requires us to notify, on an annual basis, all parents and staff of Orange County 

Schools of the presence of asbestos containing materials in our school buildings. A management 

plan, containing the original inspection conducted in 1988 and all-subsequent 6 month periodic 

and 3 year re-inspections, is located in each school's administrative office, Central Office and 

Maintenance Department. Everyone is welcome to view the AHERA Management Plan during 

normal school hours. The LEA designee, Frank Meadows, is available to answer any question 

you may have about asbestos in our buildings at (919) 732-4581, extension 14003.  

 

Note:  

A public notification is published in the school newsletter of each school annually. 

 


